Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Merry, Leader of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the revised Local Development Scheme, 2006/09, for submission to the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government, and, subject to the approval of the Secretary of State, has resolved that the Local Development Scheme shall come into effect on Monday 31st July 2006.

The reasons are the Local Development Scheme contains the documents that the Council considers to be the highest priority for production over the next three years and in respect of which it has the resources.

Options considered and rejected were - 

(a) to produce a Local Development Scheme that contained more documents which was rejected as the Council would be unable to resource the production of all the documents.

(b) to produce a Local Development Scheme that contained fewer documents which was rejected since it would not allow an adequate planning policy framework to be developed for the city.

Assessment of Risk: Low.

The source of funding: Not Applicable.

Legal advice obtained from Ian Sheard.

Financial advice obtained from Nigel Dickens.

The following document has been used to assist the decision process: -

Report of the Lead member for Planning to the meeting of the cabinet held on 11th July, 2006.


Contact Officer: Alison Partington


Tel No 793 3780

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: J. Merry                        
Dated: 11th July, 2006  
This decision was published on 11th July, 2006
This decision will come in force on 19th July, 2006, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

